
Yolo County Local Mental Health Board
 137 N. Cottonwood Street  Woodland, CA 95695 

(530) 666-8940  www.yolocounty.org

 

Jonathan Raven 
Chair 

Xiaolong Li 
Vice-Chair 

Beverly Sandeen 
Secretary 

District 1 
(Oscar Villegas) 
Aleecia Gutierrez 

Maria Simas 
Beverly Sandeen 

District 2 
(Don Saylor) 

Serena Durand 
Nicki King 

Inesita Arce 

District 3 
(Gary Sandy) 

 Sue Jones 
 John Archuleta 
Warren Hawley 

District 4 
(Jim Provenza) 

 Carol Christensen 
Robert Schelen 
Jonathan Raven 

District 5 
(Angel Barajas) 
Brad Anderson  

 Xiaolong Li 
Robin Rainwater 

Board of 
Supervisors 

Liaisons 
Oscar Villegas 

            Jim Provenza 

http://www.yolocounty.org/
cgrandison
Inserted Text


	Text1:  
 
The LMHB Ad Hoc By-laws Review Committee (comprised of Nicki King, Babs Sandeen and Bob Schelen) met on May 31 and on September 19 to discuss any proposed revisions to our current set of by-laws. This ad hoc committee compared our most recent set of by-laws to the model set of by-laws provided by the California Association of Local Behavioral Health Boards and Commissions. 
The ad hoc committee discussed three areas in our current set of by-laws for possible modifications and changes - the role of secretary, the current standing committees of our LMHB, and the membership of a member of the board of supervisors on the LMHB. 
After some discussion, the ad hoc committee concluded that keeping the secretary role could benefit our board if the responsibilities laid out in the by-laws were followed, namely the monthly review of the LMHB minutes prior to distribution to the full board. The ad hoc committee also recommends striking the language "shall take the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting," as that clause is not accurate in practice. 
With regard to the set of standing committees listed in our current set of by-laws, after deliberation, the ad hoc committee recommends keeping the standing committees as is. The ad hoc committee further recommends that, when possible and practicable, we better utilize the standing committees and involve the chairs of those committees in the work of the Executive Committee as is outlined in the by-laws. 
Finally, the ad hoc committee does not recommend modifying the current by-laws regarding membership of a member of the board of supervisors on the LMHB. The current practice of having a member or members of the board of supervisors participate in LMHB discussion as liaisons has been fruitful. Further, California Welfare and Institutions Code Section 5604(a)(1) requires that, “One member of the board shall be a member of the local governing body.”
 
 


